
Welcome 

We welcome the following Newcastle University practicum students who are 
completing their first year placement with the following classes: KR: Miss Danielle 
Vargas and Miss Natalie Brunetta K/1S: Mrs Mona Towdiee and Miss Melissa 
Crocker 4S: Miss Amy Dean and Mr Kynan Currey.  

We know they will enjoy their time with us and be well supported at Warnervale. 

I am in the process of Merit Selection to appoint a new permanent class teacher at 
Warnervale for 2021. 

Basketball COLA  

Work is underway on our new covered basketball court. The holes have been dug 
for the steel posts to support the cola. They are now building the structure and will 
be returning throughout the term. Work is due to be completed in late February. 

Digital Technologies 

The Digital Technologies Curriculum is a new 
curriculum area which offers children the 
opportunity to become innovative creators and 
effective users of digital solutions, as well as 
critical consumers of digital information. This 
curriculum area provides students with authentic 
future-focused learning challenges that foster curiosity, confidence, persistence, 
innovation, creativity, respect and cooperation. There have been many amazing 
projects, including programming Lego in Stage 3 and Scratch in Stage 1.  

Presentation Day 2020 

I am very disappointed to inform you that we will be unable to invite parents to our 
Presentation Day Assemblies in 2020. The COVID restrictions state that for adults to 
be on school grounds we need to strictly adhere to the 4 square metre ruling 
distance between adults. Tuggerah Lakes Network of schools has made a decision 
that all schools will adhere to the same policy. We will hold our Presentation Day on 
Monday December 7 for all students to attend. If your child is receiving an award you 
will receive a phone call from their class teacher. We will take a photo of all children 
who receive awards as a memento for you.  

End of Year  

You have received notes concerning end of year excursions. Please make sure 
payments and permission notes are sent in by due dates.  If you are leaving us at 
the end of this year, you need to notify the school in writing. This is very important 
for school organisation and staffing structures.  

 

Regards, 

Ms Jill Carter 

Principal 
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November 18 2020 

Week 6 Term 4 

Warnervale Public School 
Your child: Our Commitment 

Dear Parents / Carers, 


